MAY 0 3 2000 TOWN CLERK

Coastal and Pond Access Committee

4 April 2000 7:00 PM

Minutes

Meeting called to order by Chairman Tom Peters at 7:30 PM, Clarence Smith and Tom Flynn in attendance.

Old Business;

Report received stating that Duck Harbor Road clearing is nearly compleat.

Clarence Smith presented a draft memo to the Selectmen in re closing of Town roads and right of ways. Tom Peters moved that the draft be accepted and forwarded to the Selectmen. The committee unanimously accepted. It was also recomended and accepted that the Committee recommend againest the Pratts proposal in re the transfer of parts of Pleasent and Cross Streets and/or right of ways.

The inspection of the landing on the Herring River west of the dike was discussed. Action in re this issue was put forward until Tom Peters and Clarence Smith have contacted the National Seashore.

New Business;

The Open Space Committee's recomendation in re town parcel, Map29, Lot 300 was brought to our attention. Tom Flynn will look up this parcel so that the Committee may make a recomendation.

Meeting ajourned at 9:00 PM